
 
 
              
                December 13, 2021 
 
Case Number: 22-00092-F 
 
Subject: NADDIS report for a deceased Third Party- Martinez, Alberto Geddis (aka Alpo and 
Rodriguez, Abraham) (June 8, 1966 to October 31, 2021) 
 
T. McElwee 
MuckRock News 
411A Highland Avenue  
DEPT MR 120860 
Somerville, Massachusetts 02144-2516 
Sent via e-mail:  120860-45239544@requests.muckrock.com  
 
Dear Mr. McElwee: 
 
 This letter responds to your Freedom of Information Act/Privacy Act (FOIA/PA) request 
dated November 1, 2021, received by the Drug Enforcement Administration (DEA), FOIA/PA 
Unit, seeking access to information regarding the above subject. 
 
 Please be advised, our office is currently consulting with another government agency 
regarding potentially responsive records.  Please also be advised, due to the national emergency 
concerning the novel coronavirus disease (COVID-19) outbreak, DEA like many federal agencies, 
has mandated telework for its FOIA staff.  As a result, you may experience a delay in receiving a 
substantive response to your FOIA request.  DEA will finish processing your request as quickly as 
possible at the resolution of the COVID-19 emergency. 
 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, you may contact FOIA/PA Unit 
Representative Denise Gutrick at (571) 776-2913 or via e-mail at Denise.M.Gutrick@dea.gov.  
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Ginae E. Barnett, Unit Chief 

Processing Sub-Unit 
FOIA and Privacy Act Unit 
 

U.S. Department of Justice 
Drug Enforcement Administration 
FOIA and Privacy Act Unit 
8701 Morrissette Drive 
Springfield, VA  22152 
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